Before The Public Service Commission

Of The State Of Missouri

	In the Matter of the Notification of AquaSource Development Company for Approval of the Adoption of the Fictitious Name “Aqua Missouri, Inc.” and Related Tariff Adoption Notice and Title Page
	)

)

)

)

)
	Case No. SN-2004-0287


STAFF Recommendation 

for Approval of Name Change, 

Tariff Adoption Notice, and Tariff Title Page

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”), by and through counsel, and for its Recommendation For Approval Of Name Change and Tariff Adoption Notice states the following to the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”):
1.   On January 14, 2004, AquaSource Development Company (“Company”) submitted revised tariff sheets, consisting of an Adoption Notice and a Title Page, reflecting the use of the fictitious name Aqua Missouri, Inc.  The entire corporate name is now AquaSource Development Company, d/b/a Aqua Missouri, Inc.  The Company also submitted documentation of registration of the fictitious name with the Missouri Secretary of State.  The tariff filing was assigned Tracking No. YS-2004-0856.

2. The Company began operation as a regulated sewer utility in 2000 serving a new subdivision development, authorized in Case No. SA-99-608.  If the name change is approved, the Company will share the use of the fictitious name with affiliates also operating as regulated utilities, namely AquaSource/CU, Inc., changing its corporate name to Aqua Missouri, Inc., and AquaSource/RU, Inc. d/b/a Aqua Missouri, Inc., both of which also have pending cases regarding the name change.

3.  The Staff believes that approval of the name change and proposed tariff sheets, as requested, is not detrimental to the public interest.

4. The Staff has reviewed the Company’s compliance with requirements to submit annual reports and pay annual assessments, and finds that it has no deficiencies with regard to either of these matters.  The annual report review covers each year from 2000, which is the year the Company began operation, through 2002. The assessment review period includes the fiscal years 2000 through 2004.  Technically the Company was in business for a short while during fiscal year 2000, since the tariff became effective on May 10, 2000.  However, there apparently was no assessment due for that fiscal year, as according to the Commission’s records, as posted by the Administration Division, no record for the Company is shown for that year, and thus no past due amount.  Assessments have been paid in full for all subsequent years including fiscal year 2004.

5. Jim Merciel of the Commission’s Water and Sewer Department conducted the review of the tariff filing, and of annual report submittal and assessment payment history. 

WHEREFORE, the Staff respectfully recommends that the Commission issue an order that approves the use of the Company’s fictitious name, and approves the tariff filing.
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